
5.15 Computer Science Course Credit Policy

The Governing Board of KC International Academy adopts the following policy effective on that date that
the policy is adopted by the Board.

Section 5.15.1 Computer Science Course Substitution
Section 5.15.1.1. In accordance with applicable laws and regulations the school shall allow a student to
fulfill one unit of academic credit with a school approved computer science course for any mathematics,
science, or practical arts unit required for high school graduation.

Section 5.15.1.2 Any student wanting to substitute a computer science course shall have either taken all
courses that require the end-of-course examination for math and science or is on track to take all courses
that require end-of-course examinations for math and science.

Section 5.15.1.3 The school shall communicate to students electing to use a computer science course
for a mathematics unit that some institutions of higher education may require four units of academic credit
in mathematics for college admission.  The parent, guardian, or legal custodian of each student who
chooses to take a computer science course to fulfill a unit of academic credit in mathematics shall sign
and submit to the school a document containing a statement acknowledging that taking a computer
science course to fulfill a unit of academic credit in mathematics may have an adverse effect on college
admission decisions.


